E-mail acknowledgement from Oxford City Council’s Planning Department
sent to David Oughton, Chairman, Jack Straw’s Lane Association
From: publicaccess@oxford.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@oxford.gov.uk] 
Sent: 14 August 2014 16:15
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 14/01772/FUL
Comments submitted at 4:15 PM on 14 Aug 2014 from Mr David Oughton.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	7 Jack Straw's Lane Oxford Oxfordshire OX3 0DL 

	Proposal:
	Demolition of existing buildings on site. Erection of 5 x 3-bed and 3 x 4-bed houses, together with car parking, landscaping and ancillary works. 

	Case Officer:
	Fiona Bartholomew 

	

	 Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr David Oughton

	Email:
	E-mail address was supplied

	Address:
	Address was supplied

	 Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Amenity Group

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	- Other - give details 


	Comments:
	We still find the visibility of exiting traffic for cyclists and drivers on JSL inadequate, because of the parking bays at the JSL roadside. This is particularly relevant for faster downhill traffic. 
The transport statement acknowledges that the number of "departing AM" trips will be greater than under current usage. These departures would be at the peak time for students and commuters on bikes. The estimated number of just over three "AM" departures seems low for 8 houses with two parking spaces per house - we would expect double that. 
Also, the proposed increase in width of the access does not change the view available to emerging drivers, which is often impeded by parked cars. Removing parking bays is not a practical alternative. 
Further to my conversation with the planning department on Tuesday, we are expecting a new comment by the Highways Department. The comment accompanying the original application, with which we were in broad agreement, is no longer visible and we think a new statement is material to the new application. 


